PRS/PPL

Performing Rights Society and Phonographic Performance Limited Licences
The long promised change in the payment for royalties on live and recorded music played at public events in community buildings took effect on 1st January 2012. Previously charities were exempt from part of these payments but following a change in the law in 2010, all organisations will need a Performing Rights Society Licence and a Phonographic Performance Limited Licence.

This may not be music in your ears but it is likely that all village halls will need TWO licences for playing live or recorded music from January 2012—the Performing Rights Society licence and the Phonographic Performance Ltd licence. The two licence fees will be collected on a single invoice from PRS. This will be sent automatically to existing PRS licence holders but halls that currently have neither licence MUST apply to PRS for licences before the end of this year. 

The Licences will cover all activities in village halls that are open to the public and are ‘not for profit’. Anyone using music in a business activity (such as a Dance School) which is run for private gain will need their own Licences from PRS and PPL. Failure to have these licences is now a criminal offence. PPL have announced their fee structure: halls with income below £10,000 will pay £42 per annum; halls with income over £10K will pay 1% of hall income. (Income from grants is ignored). PRS currently also charge 1% of income with a minimum charge of £40. VAT will be added to the charges in both instances.

Contact PRS on www.prsformusic.com and select Tariff CB (community buildings). You can telephone PRS on 0845 3093090.

Showing films and DVDs in community buildings
DVDs and home videocassettes (“Videos”) are intended for home use only, and the public performance of these videos requires a separate licence.

There are two ways to address this issue:
· PRIVATE FILM CLUB The film is shown to a private film club (strictly members only) where members are NOT charged admission to the film. The costs of running the club are recovered from an annual subscription. It is advisable to maintain a register and to issue numbered membership receipts (or a membership card) which can be used as an admission ticket.  The films to be shown may not be advertised outside the club membership.  A public video screening licence is required either from pvsl.co.uk or from ukinfo@mplc.com. The cost depends on the size of the audience and the frequency of the showing starting at £81 pa.

· PUBLIC FILM SHOW  The film is shown to the general public and an admission charge is made. The film can be advertised publicly. The licence required is obtained from Filmbank Distributers  Ltd (www.filmbank.co.uk). For one off showings, the cost is around £100, For regular showings, there is a tariff related to box office takings and size of venue.

Halls where public entertainment takes place will also need a Premises Licence from the Local Licensing Authority. Seek advice from your Village Halls Adviser before applying.

